BEMERTON ST JOHN C.E.AIDED PRIMARY SCHOOL LOWER ROAD SALISBURY SP2 9NW

Tel: 01722 322848 Fax: 01722 502992 Email: admin@bemerton-st-john.wilts.sch.uk Website: www.bemerton.com
Head Teacher: Mr Alun Richards • Deputy Head: Mrs Claire Pearce

Dear Parent / Guardian,

Sports Day

On the 19th June 2018, all children at Bemerton St John had the opportunity to participate in the annual sports day. We are all very proud of the children and they were very mature even if they didn't win. The event was successful and everyone had lots of fun (including the adults!). The weather held together and luckily it didn't rain or get too hot to have to cancel the day.

As well as this, the house cup was awarded to the team with the most points from the Round Robin and the races (flat and obstacle). In conclusion, team Fire managed to win the trophy; but again the children should still be proud if their team didn't win. We would also like to congratulate Water (who placed 2nd), Air (who came 3rd) and Earth (who came 4th). **Written by Daisy Young - Year 4.**

Parents' Forum

Parents that attended stated that they were happy with the class pictures and the options that were allowed online to change the background and options.

Parents were unhappy with the quality of the catering company and Mr Richards let parents know there was a meeting with the company the following week where the issues would be raised.

It was discussed in the meeting about the implications of the GDPR with the playhouse project. Due to some families not wanting their children filmed or pictures taken of them, we will not be able to film the project this year. Next year only year 6 will take part in the project.

Parents asked if there could be more games printed on the playground. Quotes for this have been sought currently and the children are going to choose their favourite designs.

Move Up Afternoon

On Wednesday 4th July, all the children will spend the afternoon with their new class teachers. Year 6 are all out on the taster days at secondary school. I am sure all children will have a lovely time.

Music Concert

On Thursday 12th July, we are holding a music concert for those children who participate in music lessons inside and outside of school. The Sharon Twomey Award will be given to a pupil who has proven to be someone who has developed in music in the school. Letters will be sent out to those children and taking part. Refreshments will be available.

GDPR Forms

We still have 30+ families that have not returned the GDPR forms, please give this your urgent attention.

Yours sincerely,

Alun Richards

Headteacher











